

Robert Watt
Secretary General
Department of Health
Block 1, Miesian Plaza
50 – 58 Lower Baggot Street
Dublin 2

Ref: AF/EMcC/RW/20221103

3rd November 2022

Dear Robert,

It was good to have an opportunity to meet with you recently at the Health and Social Care Leaders event.

I enjoyed our discussion on key issues facing the health system at this time and how they might be addressed to deliver sustainable change. We talked briefly about how HIQA can support the priorities for health and social services with specific reference to leveraging evidence synthesis to inform decision making and driving value particularly in the area of access to care. HIQA also has some thoughts on the specific challenges facing the nursing home sector at this time and how we might support sustainable delivery within the sector having regard to the experience of other jurisdictions in this area. I would welcome the opportunity to have a further discussion with you at your convenience on these matters.

I would also like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the excellent working relationship between your senior officials and the HIQA management team particularly in NPSO, Older Persons and Disability Services, Health Infrastructure and Health Analytic Divisions.

We very much appreciate the support and professionalism from your team(s) in their regular engagement with us.

Yours sincerely,

ANGELA FITZGERALD
Chief Executive Officer

Cc. Rachel Kenna Chief Nursing Officer

☐ Head Office: Unit 1301, City Gate, Mahon, Cork, T12 Y2XT, Ireland

Tel: +353 (0) 21 240 9300 **Fax:** +353 (0) 21 240 9600

Dublin Regional Office:
George's Court, George's Lane,
Dublin, D07 E98Y, Ireland

Tel: +353 (0) 1 814 7400 **Fax:** +353 (0) 1 814 7699

e-mail: info@higa.ie www.higa.ie